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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, May 11, 2009 at 7:53 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Robert E. Hitchcock

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill





Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present:

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the preceding Board of Health Meeting.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on January 1, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on January 2, 2009 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  No comments. 


NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Sewer Utility Inspection and Repair Program – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod discussed the latest spreadsheet now in hand from the engineers.  There is also updated information regarding the 2010-2011 road overlay program.  Some Dept. of Transportation roadway numbers were removed, and the Borough will only need to bond for the net amount.  Numbers have been revised downwards.  The Sewer Utility is a separate bond without a 5% down payment.  It does not count as a part of the main Capital Bond ordinance.


The Bond Ordinance will be available at the next Regular Meeting for introduction.

2. 
Capital Budget Discussion – D.E.H.  Mr. Singleterry asked about the 2014 total, and the Administrator replied that it would be the total debt from 2009 – around $3 million.  Mr. Hollod continued that he would not be able to forecast the total overall debt at the end of 2014.


Mr. Hitchcock asked about the municipal parking lots appearing on the bond.  Mr. Hollod explained that it was meant to account for any necessary repairs in the acquisition of the lots from the Parking Authority.  It does not include the demolition of the “annex.”  Mr. Hitchcock questioned the condition of the street sweeper, and Mr. Hollod confirmed that it is on its last legs.


Mr. Singleterry commented on the new electronic message sign, now installed on the front of Borough Hall.  It will publicize meetings and events, was funded by a prior bond ordinance and came in between $17,-18,000.00 under state contract.
3.
Hatch Mott MacDonald General Engineering Services 2009 – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Hatch Mott would continue sewer repairs.   North Plainfield’s Community Development Block Grants have been most useful in connection with Somerset County’s wastewater management program.

4.
Recommendation   of   Final   Payment   No. 4  to  Mark  Paving  Co., Inc. for

FY2007 NJDOT Johnston Drive Extension Roadway Improvements – D.E.H.  The project straddles Watchung and North Plainfield.  The overage from the original contract bid reflects the request of Watchung Borough for the removal of unsuitable material.  This will close out the project, and the neighbors are reportedly pleased.  North Plainfield will pick it up in total, since Watchung funded Johnston Drive. 
5.
North Plainfield Revaluation Extra Line Items – Appraisal Systems –
D.E.H.  A number of properties on the original revaluation were improperly classified, and this  $7,900.00 proposal addresses those changes.
6.
Ordinance No. 09-04 – To Establish an R-9 Age Restricted Community (ARC) and Affordable Housing (AH) Residential Zone – D.E.H.  Mr. Bernstein explained that the Ordinance represents the opportunity for the Council to approve an alternative and separate COAH commitment.  It was determined to reserve a portion of Grove Street for affordable housing under round three obligations.

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:
Mrs. Forbes stated that she’s hopeful the HVAC at the Memorial Library will get done this year.  She reported on the School Board’s recent organizational meeting.  Ms. Bond-Nelson was again elected president, and Mr. Branan will be vice president.  The Adult School graduation will take place in a month, on June 11th.   Finally, Mrs. Forbes discussed an outdoor event scheduled for NPHS with all welcome.

Mr. Hitchcock reported that the Historic Preservation Commission is working on an inventory of trees and will be settling with the State Department of Transportation.  

Mr. La Ronde reported that the CCR will meet with the Mayor. Rent Stabilization Board has met and plans a formal meeting in June.

Mr. Stabile reported that the Street Fair and Chili Cook Off are shaping up.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.
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